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2024 HOA Dues -  $494.00 

Dog Walking Group 
Poop Gag Restocking Request 

 
If anyone has extra poop holders that 
you can donate, we can use them for 
restocking around New Horizons.  
 
Contact Lisa Duarte   
310-504-1570 

Picnic Fun Club 
 

The Memorial Day Picnic was a    
remarkable success. Attendance 
was great, and everyone had a fun 
time. We had a wonderful team of 
volunteers who then were very    
eager and enthusiastic to do their 
best job.  
 

Thank you to all who helped put on a great picnic. Residents  

had a blast. We also want the thank Larry Neville and 
Nick Blaney and his band. The event entertainment was         
incredible. It made the Picnic ROCK. Residents danced and 
danced, and everyone had a fun time.  
 
  
Please come to the next Picnic Fun Club event - the              
4

th
 of July Picnic - on Thursday, July 4

th
. Time is from 

11:00
am

 to 2:00
pm 

at the Clubhouse Picnic Area.  
  

Picnic Fun Club meetings are always the second Thursday   

of each month at 10
am

 and everyone is welcome.  
 

Thank you,  

Jeannie Rennhack, Chair 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

Unit Resident Bldg. Status 

401 Martin &Sally Benzell 403 Owner 

249 Pam Provence 124 Owner 

   553 Ron & Pat Carpenter 553 Renter 

118 Shuquin Zhong & Jianping Tan 507 Renter 

By: Joanie Jones, Orientations 

    To schedule an orientation, please contact the office. 

 310-325-3080 

President’s Notes 
 

This year, we are getting stuff done! Our paving 
project is out for bid. Meanwhile, enhancements to 
the golf course are moving along with the next 
step, crosscutting the greens and aerating them in      
preparation for the final cut.  
 

The charging station project has stalled while we 
wait for SCE to decide on a new location for a    
bigger, better transformer to supply electricity for 
the stations. Additionally, the reroofing project  
continues preserving the integrity of our buildings,      
ensuring long-term durability and aesthetics. 
 

The landscape committee is busy with small yet  
impactful projects throughout our campus, while 
our digital footprint is expanding with the          
construction of a new website. This upgrade    
promises improved communication and accessibility 
for all residents. 
 

Regular maintenance continues, maintaining the 
quality of our community. And as always, we       
welcome new residents who enrich our community 
with fresh perspectives and experiences. 
 

Here is to the second half of the year’s continued 
growth and community spirit! 
 

Gail Standley, Board President 

Alert  
Residents  

Beware 

A coyote sighted  roaming May 
13 - morning around Area 5 

and intersection 229
th

 Pl.  and 
Nadine Circle 

 

Please pay attention to your 
pets!!! 

Reminder!!!! 
The Golf Course is not a park and Residents should not 

stroll through it.  Beware — you might get injured by a 
golf ball. 

mailto:nhnewsletter@yahoo.com
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June Annual Board Meeting                Wednesday, June 19th, 2024 at 2:00pm 

NEW HORIZONS SOUTH BAY ASSOCIATION 
Board of Directors General Meeting Minutes 

March 20, 2024, at 2:00PM 
 

CALL TO ORDER: 

A quorum of the Board being present, President Gail Standley called the 
General Meeting to order at 2:00PM.  
 

DIRECTORS PRESENT:   Gail Standley – President 

                                                Gary Smith – Vice President - Online 

                                                Mary Lee Lombardi – Treasurer   

                                                George Bunce – Secretary     

                                                Tom Kasterko – Architectural  

                                                Joanie Jones – New Resident Orientation 
                                                Jeannie Rennhack – Member at Large   
PROPERTY MANAGEMENT PROFESSIONALS’ REPRESENTATIVE:  

Janet Garcia- General Manager,  
Lynette Hazly- Assistant Manager 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT  
The Board reviewed the February 21, 2024, General Meeting Minutes. 

• Motion: George Bunce made a motion to approve the February 21, 
2024, General Meeting Minutes, as presented. Jeannie Rennhack 
seconded the motion. (M/S/C: 7-0)   
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION SUMMARY  
At the Executive Session, the Board viewed and discussed: Third-party 
contracts, Delinquencies, and Legal Matters. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT  
Financial Statements. Following the review of the February 29, 2024, 
Financials. 

• Motion: Mary Lee made a motion to accept the February 29, 2024, 
Financials, as presented. Jeannie Rennhack seconded the motion. (M/
S/C: 7-0) 

 

DELINQUENCY REPORT 

The Board reviewed the Delinquency report. Mary Lee gave an update on 

all accounts. No liens. 
 

MANAGEMENT REPORT 
The Board reviewed the action tracker, sent to the Board members for 
review each week, with pending projects.  
 

REPORTS 

• President’s Report: Gail Standley assured everyone that all deci-
sions voted on are per the recommendations of professionals and for 
the good of the community as a whole 

• The Conservation Club will be added to the agenda, moving forward. 

• Orientation: Joannie Jones reported that she interviewed four new 
owners. She also announced that Habitat for Humanity will pick up 
furniture.  

• Picnic Fun Club: Jeannie informed the homeowners that the next 
meeting will be held on April 9th. 

• Roofs and Gutters: Gary informed the residents that the roof was 
installed on Building 221. Building 508 just commenced. Gutter    
installations are completed after each roof installation.  

• Golf Enhancement Project: Tom Kasterko reported that the golf 
course grass is high because it is new grass that is growing. The 
course will be aerated on Monday, March 25th.  

• CIC: Mentioned a future pancake breakfast in June. Tickets are on 
sale.  

• Election Update: On February 21, the board motioned and approved 
four candidates for this year's election by acclamation. Candidates 
are Mary Lee Lombardi, Tom Kasterko, Gary Smith, and Sandra 
Spann to serve for a two-year term. Saving the association $2,960.00 

The annual membership meeting will be on Tuesday, April 9th at 2:00pm, 

followed by the organization meeting. The agenda will be sent with the 

Zoom link.  

• Paving Project: George Bunce reported that Santiago tested on the 
pavement to identify if there was a petro mat underneath.  

• City Updates: Julie Dojiri provided information on the next City 
Officials elections. 

• Landscape Committee: Barbara Marriott gave an overview of the 
Landscape committee’s goal.  

• Newsletter and Website: Sandy Spann reported that she will be 
soliciting RFPs for the website.  

 
HOMEOWNER FORUM 

• Homeowners in attendance were afforded the opportunity to address 
the Board on Association-related topics. 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS  

• Pickleball guidelines update: The Pickleball committee had its first 

unofficial meeting and discussed guidelines, which will be posted in 

the sports center.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 

• Approval of the draft 2023 year-end audit and tax returns: Fol-

lowing the review of the 2023 draft audit and tax returns, submitted 
by Owens Moskowitz and Associates. The board motioned to ap-
prove the draft audit and taxes with revised verbiage.  

• Motion: Gail Standley motioned to approve the 2023 year-end 

audit and tax returns with revised verbiage. Jeannie Rennhack 
seconded the motion. (M/S/C:7-0) 

• Deck repair proposals: Following the review of five proposals, 

from Len’s Composition, for deck repairs. not to exceed $23,000.00 
paid from deck reserves. 
Deck in Building. 222, for a total of $5,100 
Building. 203 for a total of $4,200 
Balcony for 22633, Unit B, Building 121 for a total of $4,100.00. 
Deck entrance for Building. 302 for a total of $4,100.00 
Deck entrance for Building 607 for a total of $4,800.00. 

• Motion: Gail Standley motioned to approve five proposals from 

Len’s Composition for deck repairs, not to exceed $23,000.00. 
Jeannie Rennhack seconded the motion. (M/S/C:7-0) 

 

CORRESPONDENCE  

The Board reviewed and addressed correspondence submitted to the Board and 

Janet.  
 

ADJOURNMENT  

With no further business, the General Session was adjourned by Board President, 
Gail Standley at 3:23pm.  
 
SECRETARY’S CERTIFICATE I certify that the foregoing is a true and correct 
copy of the minutes approved by the Board of Directors. 
 

__________________________ _______________ 
Secretary    Date 
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Clubs & Activities Meetings 
 
 

 

Arts Club (Ceramic Room) 
  12:30pm to 2:30pm                                        Sundays 
Bingo (Town Hall) 
  2:00pm (Town Hall)                       Thursday    June 13  
Board Meeting (Town Hall and via Zoom) 
  2:00pm                          3rd Wednesday       June 19th 
Bridge Club (Town Hall) 
  Noon to 4:00pm                                            Mondays 

   Book Club (Lounge)   11:00am  3rd Monday      June 17 
Bunco (Lounge) 
  6:00pm to 8:00pm                        2nd Tuesday June 11 
    6:00pm to 8:00pm                       4th Thursday June 27 
 
 

CIC (Condo Improvement Club (Lounge) 
  6:00pm                         4th Wednesday          June 26 
Ceramics (Sports Center) 
  9:00am to 1:00pm                                     Wednesdays 
Civic Affairs Committee (Lounge) 
  2:00pm                                  2nd Tuesday      June 11 
 

Coffee N Chat (Lounge) 
  10:00am       Last Tuesday of the Month           June 26 
Conservation Club (Lounge)     3rd Thursday of month 
  11:00am                                                        June 20 

 
 
 

DMT (Disaster Management Team)  
2:00pm                      3rd Thursday every other month 

Landscaping Committee)  2nd Wednesday       June 12 
 

Ladies’ Golf (Golf Course)  9:00am start      Thursdays 
Men’s Golf (Golf Course)  8:30am start      Wednesdays 
Newsletter                       Last Wednesday of the Month 
         Article Deadline                                        June 15 
         Publication Date                                        June 26 
Picnic Fun Club  10:00am   2nd Thursday         June 13 
Recyclables (by Clubhouse)     1st Friday of the Month 
  10:00am                                                         June 7 
Scrabble (Golf Room) 
  2:00pm to 4:00pm                            Every other Friday 

June 14th & June 28   
S Sunday Salon (Lounge) 
  3:00pm                3rd Sunday                           June16 

New Horizons South Bay Contact Information 
 

Clubhouse Administrative Office Hours: 
 M – F: 9:00

am
 to 3:00

pm
 (Closed for lunch 12 -1) 

 Work Requests available at Clubhouse  www.nhsb.org 

 Phone: 310-325-3080 

 Email admin@nhsb.org 
 

2024-25 Board of Directors 

 (Contact information posted on Clubhouse bulletin 
board) 

 

Property Management - PMP Gateway 

 24 Hours Service – Phone:  310-694-0600 

 Payments – PMP Gateway 

 connect.pmpmange.com 
 

Clubs & Committees: 

 See Clubhouse Bulletin Board 
 

Newsletter Office Hours: 

 Mornings 9:00
am

 to 11:00
am

 

 www.nhsb.org 

 Email:  nhnewsletter@yahoo.com. 

General Manager Notes 
 

PMP CUSTOMER CARE: 310-694-0600  

Our primary focus is to provide extraordinary custom-

er care to the residents we are fortunate to serve with 

a live care representative. 

• Payments and billing 

• Account charges.  

• Maintenance requests 
 

PMP GATEWAY: 

Provides New Horizons with 24-hour access to the 

vast majority of association information and           

resources, including homeowner profile information, 

account information, and assessment payment     

preferences, the ability to open and track service re-

quests, and access to important Association          

documents.  
 

Assessment Amount: $494.00  
 

Due Date: The 1st of each month.  
 

Assessment Late Fees: A late fee of $25.00 will be as-
sessed if payment is not received by the 15th.  
 

Board Meeting: June 19th, 2:00pm in the Town Hall. 
 

Below are a few reminders: 

 Roof replacement: Building 611 is next.  

 If your fence is new, do not hang or add any 

objects, flowers, decorations, etc.  

 Using your garage as a storage unit is         

prohibited, avoid a fine, and clean out your        

garage. 

 Do not remove any plants added to your area 

by the landscape committee, if you have      

questions contact the office.  

 Absolutely NO feeding the squirrels, cats, 

wild animals, etc.  

 DO NOT FLUSH WIPES!  

 

 

 

   Janet Garcia,  
PMP General Manager Property Management Professionals 

 

Coffee Chat Hour with PMP 
 

Last Tuesdays of the Month 
 
Join the conversation. Enjoy the exchange 
of ideas, see your neighbors, and make new 
friends. 

 
Tuesday, June 25th at 10:00am 

http://www.nhsb.org
http://www.nhsb.org
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2024 Golf Season 

Welcome Back Golfers!!!! 

 
 

Glad to see the Golf Course in    

full use and the Men’s & Ladies 

Golf Clubs are in full swing 

again. 
 

 

 

 

 

Men’s and Ladies Golf Clubs 

 

Book Club  
 

11:00am June 17th  

The Women  
by Kristin Hannah 

 
 
 

On the third Monday of the month, the Book Club will 
be discussing The Women by Kristin Hannah 
which describes the women nurses who served in 
Viet Nam and their experiences  
 

Want to read ahead? the July book will be Heaven 
and Earth Grocery Store by James McBride.   
 
 

The book club wants to read a diversity of books. 

Come to the meeting and make suggestions.  
 

For more information about the Book Club contact: 
 
 

Teresa Turner (310)918-3169 

Kids—Buddy Bench Cap  
Collection Program 

 
 

We are averaging a collection bin a week. Let’s keep the bottle 
caps coming… Your trash becomes a treasure to the Kiwanis 
Club, who uses them to make benches for kids in our schools.    
 
 
 

200 lbs. of caps & lids to make one park bench! 
 

Recycling Bin Locations in the complex: 
 

    Clubhouse 

    Sports Center 

Water Wasting Issue—Car Washing 
 

Washing your vehicles at New Horizons is prohibited.  Please 

use commercial car washes for your vehicle’s care.  Water wasting impacts 

New Horizons’ monthly water utility cost. Residents should be  mindful the 

impact on common utility costs .   
 

California is in the midst of a third consecutive drought year and it is our 

responsibility to use water as efficiently as possible. Do your part by practic-

ing proven conservation practices and avoiding wasteful water use practices, 

which are prohibited by the City of Torrance Water Conservation Ordinance 

at all times.   

Torrance Armed Forces Day Celebration 
 

May 18th, 2024 
 

On May 18th, 2024, Armed Forces Day, Torrance     
celebrated the 62nd Annual remembrance with a      
parade. 
 

Torrance is the longest sanctioned city in the country 
to hold a parade.   Jennifer Schepp, Torrance Police 
Department oversaw the event.   
 

Torrance honors all service military people during annual    
parade on Armed Forces Day . The following World Wall 
II veterans from our community were prominent in the 
parade. 
 

Leon Silverman 
Ralph DiLibero 
Bill Slonecker 
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 What does the Landscape Committee do??? 
 

• We are removing interior branches, especially dead branches, to give 
plants air and sunshine.  

• We plant new plants a good distance apart to give growing room.  

• We have replanted your potted plants into the garden if appropriate when 
requested by work orders.  

• We have removed and replaced dead or blighted areas.  
 

Landscaping Tips: 
 

• Do not overwater. Give potted plants adequate drainage. If they stink…. You have overwatered and made a home for mosquitoes.  

• When you hand water give each plant ten seconds of water. Spraying over the area just moistens the surface and forces the roots up to the surface and 
out of the nutritious zone.  

• We are using Wisk or white vinegar to remove white flies etc. from hibiscus and other shrub .- much better than pesticides for bees. 

• We have removed plastic sheeting under the gardens. The plastic impedes water movement to the roots.  

• Best of all we are using your Flower Fund donations to buy lavender, rosemary, and other drought-resistant plants.  
 

Please join us in volunteering in your area. You can water areas not covered by our irrigation system or remove dead or depleted flowers or 
help with planting and heavy jobs. It all helps.  

 

 

The Civic Affairs  
Committee  

Is Back 
 

The Civic Affairs Committee has 
been reactivated!  Our meetings: 
 

2nd Tuesdays of the month 
2pm 

Clubhouse Lounge 
 

Martha Hoegler and Julie Dojiri will act as co-chairs. 
 

The committee represents New Horizons at City of 
Torrance meetings on matters that are of interest and 
relevant to New Horizons residents on civic and com-
munity affairs. 
 

We welcome new members.  Please join us at our first 
meeting on June 11th at 2pm in the Lounge. 
 

Civic Affairs Committee 

WATER TURN OFF 
 

GOING ON A TRIP? 
TURN OFF YOUR WATER!!!!!!! 

 

The worst thing is when pipes burst or leaks 
start while your unit is temporarily          
unoccupied. Your unit’s possible water issue effects your 
neighbors in your absence.  
 

Every condo unit has a water shut off lever or     
handle usually near the water heater. A & B units have 
their water shut off located on the patio of the A unit. 
Although Unit A has an exclusive use of the front patio, 
the B Unit has the legal right to access the patio for 
their water turnoff/turn-on. Once the water is turned off 
– run your faucet for a bit to ensure it is off!  
 

Know the location of your Water Shut-Off Valve!!! 
THINK…”NO LEAKS”! 

 

Joanie Jones, New Resident Orientation                     

HOLLYWOOD BOWL 
PARK AND RIDE SHUTTLE 

 

New location to catch the park and ride shuttle buses 
to the Hollywood Bowl. 
 

Mary K. Giordano 
Regional Transit Center 

465 Crenshaw 
Torrance, CA 90503 

 

Look for Transit Center sign that parallels 208
th
 Street. 

 

Civic Affairs Committee 

Caregiver or House Cleaning 
  

Affordable Rates   -     Reliable European lady availa-
ble for Caregiver or House Cleaning (Elder Care Certif-

icate) Assist personal care, meal prep, etc. 
Live nearby – references upon request  
 

Call Anne at:                     424-271-1664 
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DISASTER MANAGEMENT TEAM (DMT) 

Smoke Detector Installation 

American Red Cross &  

Torrance Fire Dept. Collaboration Update 
 
  

We had very productive events. We sent a special thank 

you to Joanie Jones, Peggy Calicchia, Barbara Helm, 

and Maggie Pagan for setting up the appointments and 

escorting the teams. We thank Torrance Fire Dept. 

Christopher Rhodes, and Hector Mendoza for  

providing your time and skills for the quick installations, 

and Daniel Singelton for organizing. You were fantastic! 
 

We are so grateful for the finest team of American Red 

Cross: Ken Takata, T4 Hot Shots Lead, Guillermo 

Sanchez (meal support), Jane Dean, Giselle Guzman, 

Vince Ford, Chian Kuan-Nickel, John Wong and Sara 

Morakabian (event organizer). Your teams with their 

drill skills and helpful knowledge of fire prevention, have 

accomplished two successful days of installations in our 

community. We are so appreciative!  
Accomplishments May 2024 - The Big 3: 

   39  homes visited. 

 126 smoke detectors installed. 

   53  residents safer and more educated. 
 

We want to emphasize that this was one of the Red 

Crosses biggest Sound the Alarm events! 
 

We will finalize this event on 5/31/24!   

Gratefully, Maggie Pagan, Chair                                

Hard Working Picnic Fun Club 

Planning the Memorial Day Picnic 
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JMJ WINDOW CLEANING 
 

Jim’s WINDOW CLEANING 

30 Years exp. – Affordable Rates 
 

Jim (562) 282-7107 
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24 Hr. Emerg. 

Call Gilbert 
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Mr. Kent & Carlos Handyman Service 

Painting - Plumbing – Dryer Vent Cleaning -
Carpentry – Repair/Assembling 
Let us add a little color to your life. 

Call - 424-355-3045       Thank you! 

THE BAY KING 

Dual-paned vinyl Windows and Doors 
Small family-owned business.  Quality product for a 

very Reasonable price.  For free estimate and  

referrals, please call  
 

Lindy at 310-387-9730 

Licensed contractor #842612 
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1425 Plaza Del Amo,  
Torrance CA 90501-4034 

Licensed & Insured 

Phone - 310-320-4660 
 

Walsh is a full-service moving company. We are  
family-owned and operated, with over 55 years of 
experience in residential and commercial moving. 
 

• Containerized Storage 
• We are based in Torrance and Long Beach, CA. Official 

mover for the City of Torrance. 
• From metro Los Angeles, we will move you anywhere in 

the lower 48 states. 
• We offer vault and trailer storage to customers who 

need time to get settled. 
• You can hire us for packing and furniture moving, too. 
• Every local quote is a flat hourly rate. 
• Every long-distance quote is guaranteed based on a 

specific list of items. 
• There are no taxes, no gas surcharges, no hidden fees. 

 
Walsh’s #1 Goal – Customer Satisfaction 

 

New Horizons Residents – 10% discount 
 

The Owner, Thomas Sapper is a New Horizons Resident 
 

www.walshmoving.com 

Green Yard Waste 
Bins 

 

All waste deposited in these 
bins should be yard waste or  

decomposable waste. 
 

Please do not deposit plastic 
or any other non-compostable 

waste. 
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